
  3rd December 2021 

December is here and the Christmas spirit has certainly arrived in Ruby Class! We have been 
practising our Christmas songs for the coffee morning next week – they really do sound 
wonderful! The children have also been busy baking shortbread for our Christmas fair to sell. 
We have also had a surprise visit from a naughty elf! 

In maths, we have started to explore angles. The children have recognised and identified 
right angles and angles that are greater and less than a right angle.  

 

 

 

 

 

In English, we have started to write our very own rhyming couplets. We tried to include 
alliteration and rhyming words linked to George’s Marvellous Medicine.  

 

 

 

 

 

This week in DT, we have built our shell structure to transport an egg. We made our ‘nets’ 
into a cube and added extra materials to our structure that we felt would support an egg. In 
PSHE, we continued to think about bullying and thought about hurtful words. In PE, we 
continued with games and gymnastics. The children practised travelling over a partner in a 
curled or stretched way. In art, we have continued to apply our skills in ‘tone and texture’ to 
draw the shape and features of our faces. In RE, we have looked at how Christians celebrate 
Christmas and shared the Christmas story.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



  3rd December 2021 
For your information 

PE - will take place on Tuesday mornings and Wednesday afternoons.  Please ensure your 
child is wearing a PE kit in school on these days – thank you. 

Friday 3rd December – Christmas Fair – Year 3 will be selling paintings in the style of 
Jackson Pollock and Christmas shortbread biscuits. 

Friday 10th December 9.10am onwards – Years 1-6 Singing performance 

Friday 10th and Thursday 16th December – Children can wear Christmas Jumpers (£1 
donation) 

Tuesday 14th December – Year 3 - Ruby and Emerald Christmas Party – more details to 
follow. 

Tuesday 14th December – Friends Christmas Disco. 

Spellings – will be set on a Friday to be tested on the following Friday. Please support your 
child in practising these. 

Reading - Please can we encourage you to read with your child (5 times a week) and 
sign/initial to say you have read with them.   

   


